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Term 3 concludes:
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Good Shepherd Primary
School Newsletter

Term 2 Week 5 Tuesday, 29th May, 2018

Dear Parents and Guardians,

Last Monday night children from our school received the Sacrament of Confirmation. The following
children were confirmed by the Very Rev Father Peter Williams who is the Vicar General:

“Christoffe Ablaza, Liana Banares, Emmanuel Baduria, Adriana Cayetano,
Lily Cook, Marissa Galea, Joanne Imlay, Riley & Cooper Jones,
Karmela Portugal, Hannah Soans, Taylah Sonter and Joshua Thomas.”

Congratulations to these students!!
o —

On Thursday this week we will be having a sale of surplus equipment. Desks, cupboards and filing
cabinets that we no longer have a need for will be available.
This sale is in readiness for our movement of classrooms during the construction of our new

buildings.

Everything that is sold will need to be moved immediately as we have no storage, so come along
with your car or trailer etc.

Dear Parents,

Tell Them From Me Survey (TTFM)
Till Monday 4th June we are inviting students, teachers and parents to provide feedback on their
experience of our school using an online survey. The surveys are an important part of our whole
school evaluation and planning process.
We would like to invite you to complete the Tell Them From Me (TTFM) Partners in Learning
survey. As we value the role of parents and carers within our school community we would greatly
appreciate your feedback. The information you provide will be used to maintain our commitment to
working together in partnership to further improve student leaming and wellbeing at Good
Shepherd.
The survey is anonymous and will take approximately 20 minutes to complete. You are able to
access the parent survey on your computer or mobile device by using the URL below:
www.tellthemfromme.com/goodshepherd2018
If you do not have internet access and wish to complete the survey, please speak to one of the
Office Ladies to arrange an opportunity for you to complete it here at school.
The survey closes on Monday 4th June.
Thank you for your continued support. Mrs Cooke, Assistant Principal




Last week Kindergarten students enjoyed an excursion to Calmsley Farm .....

“I loved the dog show because Beau jumped on the sheep!'-
Raven KW

“1 liked the tractor because it went fast down the hill’”- Angel KW







Wednesday, 30th May:

Thursday, 31st May:

Tuesday, 5th June:

Friday, 8th June:

Tuesday, 12th June:

UPCOMING EVENTS

Parish Carpark closed due to
line marking

2.00 pm Good Shepherd
Garage Sale—school grounds

Reconciliation (11.00 am
Good Shepherd Church)

Primary Athletics Carnival
{Charlie Bali Athletic Track,
Rooty Hill)

Mass (9.00 am Good
Shepherd Church—Kindy and
Year 1 attending)

matter.

Parish Carpark— closed tomorrow
Wednesday, 30th May
Dear Parents & Carers, please note the Parish Carpark will be
closed tomorrow Wednesday, 30th May as new line marking
will be in progress. Thank you for your cooperation in this

Peace & Joy Awards

The Good Shepherd School Community
would like to congratulate the following
students for their hard work and
dedication throughout the past week.
These awards are presented for
cooperation, respectfulness,

' responsibility, care, compassion, fair go

Complaints/Grievances Forms
Parents, please note if you would like to make a complaint/
grievance in regards to any school matter, you can visit our
school website, look under “About Us", “Policies &
Procedures”, “Catholic School Community”, and you will find
the Complaints documents there. Or you can pick up a form
from the school office. All matters will be attended to under

strict confidentiality.

Bicycle Awareness - Keeping the children safe
Dear families, If your child rides a bicycle to school, (with or
without supervision), please ensure that you have signed the
Bicycle Policy and retumed it to school. Please also ensure
that the child enters the school using the walkers' gate and
not through the carpark entrances or drop off circle. A copy of
the Road Safety Policy & Bicycle Safety Policy 2016 is

available at the office.

' and integrity.
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2018 Dates

Term 2

Concludes: Friday, 6th July

Term 2 School Holidays
Monday 9th July—Friday 20th July

Term 3
Commences: Monday, 23rd July (Week 1)
Concludes: Friday, 28th September

Term 3 School Holidays
Monday, 1st October—Friday 12th October

Term 4
Commences: Monday, 15th October (Week 1)
Concludes: Wednesday, 19th December

Term 4 School Holidays
Thursday, 20th December 2018 through to
Monday, 28th January 2019

Please note Staff Development Days will occur
throughout the year. Parents will be notified of such
dates at the start of each term.

Policies and Forms
For all policies and forms, please refer to our School
Website—"About Us"—"Policies & Procedures”. Please note
our Parent Handbook is on our School Website for your
convenience.




School Opal Card—Tap on and Tap Off
Important information for Parents and Students
This term will see Busways Inspectors checking to ensure students are using their

Opal cards when boarding the school bus.

Students that do not present a valid Opal card will be asked to pay a fare. Failure to
produce a valid Opal card or bus fare will result in the Inspector recording the
student’s name. After the school inspection the names that were recorded will be
emailed to the school, with a request for the school to follow-up with the students

and parents/guardians concerned.

All students need to produce a +School Opal card +Child/Youth Opal card +Or pay a fare to travef on our buses. It is very
important that students use their Opal Cards and this is used to determine demand for bus services. If students don't have an
Opal card to tap on and off, the service will appear underutilised and may be considered for cancellation based on low passenger

numbers.

For students that currently do not have an Opal card, please visit the Opal website: www.opal.com.au/en/about-opal/opal-for-
school-students/ For all School Opal Card and Bus Timetable inquires, please telephone 131500.

No Nut Policy

A number of our students have severe
_, allergies. Please do not send peanut
butter/Nutella sandwiches or other foods
containing whole or crushed nuts or
; sesame seeds to school. This also
e’ includes Excursions! Your co-operation is
greatly appreciated.

Social Skill of the Week
“Say please and thank you”

Mobile Phone—Settings on your phone
Parents, would you please check your Settings for “Incoming
Call restrictions” and “Do Not Disturb” notifications on your
mobile phones so as in a case of an emergency, we need to

be contacted quickly and easily. Thank you.

be able to contact you. Would you please ensure that you can

Lost Property & Change of Underwear
As the weather is getting cooler, please check that your
child’s clothing has their name on it as there are many
items that end up in the Lost Property Bin. Please re-
check any items that you pick up in the Lost Property Bin
as they may have another child’s name on it. If you
accidentally pick up another child’s clothing, please return
it to the Lost Property Bin. Also it would be a good idea to
put an extra pair of underwear, socks/stockings in your
child’s backpack, as with the weather being cooler. little
accidents can happen. Thank you.

Winter Uniform
By now all students should be wearing their Winter School/
Sports Uniform. Please remember our “No Hat, No Play”
policy and ensure that your child has their school hat each
day. All clothing and hats should be clearly labelled with your
child’s name and class. Don't forget to label lunch boxes and
drink bottles. Thank you.

Safety is
everyone’s

business!
Have you noticed
anything that needs to be
fixed in the school?
Hazard reporting is
important to us!. If you
see something that needs
to be fixed because its

SAFETY
IS OUR

BUSINESS

broken or could cause an injury, please come to the office
and let us know. We care about safety! Thank you

School Safety Procedures
As part of maintaining a safe environment for all students
and staff at Good Shepherd School, we conduct regular
Emergency Evacuation and Safety Drills. You may have
information come home from your child regarding an
Evacuation Practice, please be assured in the event of a
real emergency all families will be notified at the earliest
possible time. Please inform the office in writing if you
have changed your contact details. Thank you.

School Commencement and
Finishing Times

School commences at 8.30 am and concludes at
2.50 pm. Any child who arrives after this time or leaves
school earlier for an appointment etc will need to report to
the School Office. It is very important that your child
arrive to school on time. Children arriving late to school
miss out on valuable learning time and their late entry to
the classroom disrupts their fellow students. If your
children are late to school, they are to be escorted to the
School Office by a Parent/Carer.

Parent Group—Uniform Shop
NOW OPENI!!
Dear Parents, please note the Uniform Shop at Good
Shepherd Primary School is open. Opening hours are
Wednesdays and Fridays from 8.30 am to 9.00 am. School
Hats and Library Bags can still be purchased from the School
Office (cash only).

Dear Parents & Carers, please note if
someone else will be collecting your child

el early or during school hours, on your

”~ behalf, you need to inform the school in
writing or by email to:
{goodshepherd@parra.catholic.edu.au) PRIOR TO
PICKUP. This policy is effective immediately. Thank you
for your cooperation in this matter.




Birthdays

Happy Birthday to the following students who
will celebrate their birthday this week: Ryan
Ludwig, Tyrah Perez, Levi Finau, Brianna
Azucena, Mark Farhad, Averie Rose Sumaijit,
Enrique Vieira and David Mekhail.

If your child is absent from school due to

iliness
In the event of your child being absent from school due to
illness, it is necessary that a note of explanation be
forwarded to the class teacher on the day of your child’s
return to school. In the case of absences of more than one
day, a telephone call to the office indicating your child’s
expected date of return is required.
Prolonged absences from school due to
iliness should be supported by a
medical certificate.

School Fees 2018
Dear Parents, accounts for the second instalment of
school fees will be due 6th June, 2018. Any family who
may experience difficulty paying their fees please contact
the School Office for an appointment to discuss options
available under the Catholic Education Office financial
hardship policy.

Canteen News
Two Meal Deals to choose from
at $5.00 each (This deal is
available until Friday 8th June).
Meal Deal 1
Chicken Sandwich, Juice Popper, Watermelon Cup
Meal Deal 2
Hot Bento Box (1 chicken tender, 2 x Roasted Wings, 1 x
Com on the Cob, 1 x Party Pie, 1 x Sauce.

To view the full menu of Classroom Catering, please
visit website: www.classroomcatering.com.au

Library News
Premier’'s Reading Challenge
Each week we will be listing students (in no particular order) who
have completed the NSW Premier's Reading Challenge.
Congratulations to those students who have participated in this
challenge. Well done!!

Eunice Gutierrez, Ethan Sarza, Chadd Ablaza, Orlando Solis,
Kyeesha Narayan, Emily Porter, Isabella Adams, Errol Cantorna,
Zaijan Caygill, Tomas Mallari, Czarina Caalim, Bianca Galea,
Christoffe Ablaza, Andrei Bichescu, Mark Farhad, Isabella
Gutierrez, Mikayla Tato, Joshua Odemwengie, CJ Vaasili and
Lousie Reyes.

Parent Helpers required for covering books

Dear Parents if you are able to spare an hour or so, we urgently
require helpers to cover books for Kindy and the Library. If you
are available would you please see Mrs Sirry or Mrs Edgerton in
the Library before or after school. Thank you.

Resource Centre closed .....

Please note the Resource Centre will be closed in Week 5 and 6
due to the preparation required for the upcoming move to a new
space. From Week 7 the Library borrowing will operate out of the
Uniform Shop which will be the new location of the Library until
the new building is complete. Thank you for your understanding.

Please note Bookclub Issue 3 has now closed.

Information regarding Leave from School
Leave from school for holiday/overseas trips in school
time is not encouraged and must be explained in
writing to the School Principal.

A leave form (“Application for Extended Leave”) must
be completed at least 4 weeks in advance for 5 or
more school days. Leave forms can be obtained
from the school administration office. Leave during
school terms is strongly discouraged.

Leave of 4 days and less needs to also be approved
by the Principal. Please write a letter to your child’s
class teacher outlining the details of the leave,
including the first and last school day that the child
will be absent.

In NSW, school attendance is compulsory for children
over the age of six years until the minimum school
leaving age of 17 years. Students must complete
Year 10, and after Year 10 until they turn 17 years of
age, students must be: in school or registered for
home schooling, or in approved education or training
(e.g. TAFE, traineeship, apprenticeship), or in full-
time, paid employment (average 25 hours per week)
or in a combination of work, education and/or

training.

Kindergarten 2019 Enrolments
Enrolment Application forms for Kindergarten 2019 are
now available from the School Office. Parents, if you
already have a child at Good Shepherd, you will still need
to submit an Enrolment Form for any new siblings for
2019.

Privacy Consent
Dear Parents & Carers,
If you do not give consent for the use of your child’'s image
and/or works to be published in our School Newsletter or
on our website, please notify the school in writing. If you
do not want your child to sell raffle tickets, please also
inform the school office. Thank you.




Are you visiting our
school???

All visitors to our school must report
to the office and be signed in. The
sign-in process must be completed
using the electronic iPad system on
the front desk. You must also sign-
out when leaving the site. The infor-
mation stored in the system is used
as part of our evacuation and lock-
down—keeping you and the children
safe in the event of an emergency.
We welcome you to our school and
we appreciate your cooperation with this important part of our
security and our safety within the school.

Keeping you safe—keeping our community
safe.

municati ren
and Staff

Just a reminder that the direct line of communication if
you need to discuss concerns/issues etc regarding your
child is:
Phone call, email or letter addressed to your child’s
teacher stating your concerns and requesting an
interview if required.
Following this, you can request an interview with your
child’s Year Group Coordinator. Year Group Coordinators
are as foliows:
Kinder: Mrs Bianca Cooke
Year 1: Mrs Trish Conner
Year 2: Mrs Yvonne Davies
Year 3: Mrs Debbie Dela Paz
Year 4: Mr lan Byrne
Year 5: Mrs Beaulah Frankson
Year 6: Ms Elizabeth Dowd
If you need to take further steps, after speaking with the
Year Group Co-Ordinator, an email, letter or phone call to
our Assistant Principal, then to the Principal.

Is my child too ill to attend school?
What signs should | watch for to see if my child should stay
home from school? Sick children who are lethargic or whiny
are often giving clues that they require rest at home to
recuperate. Other possible signs of illness are fever,
uncontrolled coughing, difficulty breathing, wheezing or
persistent crying. Did the doctor diagnose a contagious
illness that should keep your child at home? In this case,
your child should remain at home until the risk of passing
on the iliness has passed. When can my child return to
school?

As long as there is no fever or discomfort, a child

with a cold may go to school, as
long as they are not

too uncomfortable to function in
schooal. Instruct the

child on the proper use of tissues
for coughing,

sneezing, and nose blowing. They
should also be

taught good hand-washing
techniques, since

research has shown that more colds are spread via
contaminated hands than by infected droplets in the
air.

Student Supervision
As you know it is a priority at Good Shepherd Primary
School to keep every child safe. Teachers have a duty of
care to supervise children both in class and on the
playground. This supervision commences at 8.10 am each
morming. Prior to then no child should be dropped off at
school.
Similarly afternoon supervision of children concludes
at 3.15 pm. All children must be picked up by this time.
It is vital that parents seek a safe, supervised environment
whilst they are away at work. It is not the responsibility of
school staff to provide before and after school care whilst
parents are at work. School staff have their own personal
and professional responsibilities to attend to in out of
school hours. Thank you for your support with this matter.

Medication
If your child is taking regular medication
including Asthma or is Anaphylactic or
allergic, and there are changes to any
procedures etc, please provide the school
office with an up-to-date action plan and/or
directions for these medical issues.
As part of keeping our children safe, it is vital that we
maintain the most current information. Please take the time to
update this information as soon as possible.

Hairstyling, Grooming and Earrings
Students are expected to keep their hair clean, neat and tidy at
all times. Students are to keep hair off their face and out of their
eyes. Student haircuts are to be in a sensible and conventional
style. There are to be no extremes of fashion in hairstyle cut or
colour. Shaving of any part of the head or undercuts, and
haircuts with a number 1 or 2 blade are not permitted. Rat's tails
are not permitted. For girls, long hair below the shoulder should
be tied back by a ribbon, ‘scrunchy’, hair band or clip in school
colours. Only one pair of sleepers or studs are to be worn in the
lower ear lobe. No dangling earrings.

Road Safety Update!

It's easy to become complacent about safety, especially on a familiar route such as on your way to or from work or school Taking
risks and not being mindful on the roads can have serious consequences. It's important to have your head in the moment and

Where's your head at?

make safe decisions when crossing the road.
Before you cross the road:

Look before you cross. Just because someone else decides to cross, doesn't mean it's safe for you

Unplug your earphones and put away your phone

Never assume that an approaching vehicle can see you, or will stop for you — wait until all vehicles have stopped before you step

off the kerb

Avoid crossing between parked cars or at the front or back of buses and large vehicles
At intersections, check for turning vehicles before you leave the kerb, and while you are crossing the road
Wear bright, light coloured clothing at night or in reduced visibility conditions.

When crossing the road:
Always use pedestrian crossings

Wait for the walk signal. Pedestrian countdown timers show how many seconds you have left to finish crossing before oncoming
vehicles will be given a green light. If you haven't started to cross, the countdown timers can help you decide if it's safe to do so
At traffic lights, don’t enter the road if vehicles are moving through the crossing or if the red don’t walk signal shows.




MEANING: EXAMPLES:
small minimal, miniature
< . O~
Have you changed Child Safety—Protocol regarding discipline
’ vour contact details? Dear Parents & Carers—just a reminder regarding child
As part of maintaining a safe safety, please do not approach children who are not your
-~ environment for all students and own. If you have a problem or concern please speak to your
staff at Good Shepherd School, child's class teacher or teacher on duty. Also please do not
i we conduct regular Emergency approach the parents of other students if you have an issue
i Evacuation and Safety Drills. at school, rather let the school know and we wili deal with
—— You may have information come any issues that may arise. The following is an insert from the

- home from your child regarding

an Evacuation Practice, please
be assured in the event of a real emergency all families will be
notified at the earliest possible time. Please inform the office
in writing if you have changed your contact details. Thank
you.

Department of Child Protection: “The NSW Child Protection
legislation prohibits any adult from disciplining a child other
than their own. This is particularly so when children are at
school. Issues should always be brought to the attention of
the class teacher, assistant principal or principal.” Thank you.

Supervision
Before school supervision commences at 8:10 am. No
responsibility can be taken for children arriving before that
time. Children arriving before this time are expected to sit in
the designated area. Supervision is provided for children
during class and play times during the school day. Staif
supervise children waiting for buses, walkers who cross
driveways in the immediate vicinity of the school and those
waiting for collection by parents.
Children are supervised by teachers until 3:15 pm after
which time, parents will be contacted. It is the parents/carers
responsibility to ensure children are collected before
3:15 pm every day.

Visa Status
Could you please ensure the school has the most up-to-date
paperwork on your child’s Visa Status i.e. if his/her status has |
changed or if your child is now an Australian Citizen or the
passport has expired and a new one has been reissued,
please contact the school office immediately.

Australian Citizenship Papers
If parents or students become Australian Citizens at any time
during the year, could you please provide the school with a
copy of your certificate so we can put it with your child’s
enrolment forms. This is needed for audit purposes. Thank
you.




CatholicCare Western Sydney and the Blue Mountains
SEMINAR - DEALING WITH THE LEGAL SYSTEM
Each year Solo Parent Services offer a Seminar for anyone interested in gaining a greater understanding on how the Legal
system works. Questions addressed on the night include: How to choose the best lawyer for your situation, how best to deal
with Lawyers so as to minimize your legal fees, how to protect your rights regarding family assets and Estates/Wills. This
seminar will be held on Tuesday 05" June. Venue: 13 Buller St, North Parramatta Presenter: Mr Richard Brading,
(Solicitor) Time: 6.45pm for a 7pm Start to 9pm. Registration Essential: Contact Rita Ph. 8843 2575 or

email: soloparentservices@ccss.org.au

STEPPING BEYOND SUPPORT GROUP - This group is open to men and women who would like support as they navigate their

way through the breakdown of their marriage.
Next gathering: Tuesday 29" May Venue: 13 Buller St, North Parramatta Time: 7pm -9pm — Registration essential: Contact

Rita Ph; 8843 2575 or email: soloparentservices(@ccss.org.au

Catholic Education Office

The Council for Australian Catholic Women want to hear YOUR voice!

The Council for Australian Catholic Women is an advisory body to the Australian Catholic Bishops Conference. The group will be holding a
consultation session with women in the Diocese of Parramatta. The details of the event are below:

Event: The Council for Australian Catholic Women Consultation

Date: 21 June 2018
Venue: OLMC Parramatta, Victoria Road (opposite St Patrick’s Cathedral)

Time: 6.15pm

All women in the Diocese of Parramatta are welcome to participate in this consuitation. Come along and share your thoughts with us. Even if
you are unable to attend the event, you can still let contribute by completing this short online survey https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/
ParraWomen.

Whether you are a woman working in one of our Catholic schools or offices, a parent of a student in a Parramatta Catholic school or a

student, we want to hear from you.
We look forward to your contribution.

From the Bishop’s Office
The Catholic Foundation May Appeal
The Catholic Foundation May Appeal is focusing on Diocesan works of Faith, particularly in support of our seminarians. Your donation
supports our growing number of seminarians and the good works they do in the community of feeding the hungry, visiting the housebound
and sick and conducting catechises in state schools. Donations can be made via the envelopes or online www.yourcatholicfoundation.org.au.
Thank you and God bless.

Volunteers Required
Blacktown Neighbour Aid, a program with CatholicCare, are looking for volunteers to support our clients in the Blacktown area who are over

65 and living in their own home. You may be able to spare a couple of hours once a week or fortnight to take a client out shopping orto a
medical appointment or just stop by for a cuppa and a chat. We also require drivers who are able to drive a 12 seater Hiace bus. If this
interests you, please contact the Manager, Deb Woolacott on 8843 2541, 0418 114 055 or via email on deb.woolacott@ccss.org.au.
Positions Vacant

®  Administrative Assistant - CatholicCare, Orchard Hills

Financial Counsellor - Richmond & Blacktown offices—More details at: www.ccss.org.au

Head of Property Development Services — Diocese of Parramatta—More details at: www.parracatholic.org/employment
Communications & Stakeholder Officer — Catholic Schools NSW—More details at: www.csnsw.catholic.edu.au

Diocesan Director Archdiocese of Sydney/Community Participation Leader — Caritas—More details at: www.caritas.org.au

Casual Housekeeper - Mount St Benedict Centre, Pennant Hills—More details at: Natalie Acton nacton@goodsams.org.au

Ordination to the Diaconate of Christopher del Rosario: 26 May

Most Rev Vincent Long OFM Conv, Bishop of Parramatta, will be the principal celebrant for the Mass of Ordination to the Diaconate of
Christopher del Rosario on Saturday 26 May 2018 at 6.30pm. The ardination will take place at St Monica’s Church, Richmond. Everyone is
welcome to attend.

Ordination to the Diaconate of Jack Green: 2 June
Most Rev Vincent Long OFM Conv, Bishop of Parramatta, will be the principal celebrant for the Mass of Ordination to the Diaconate of Jack

Green on Saturday 2 June 2018 at 6.00pm. The ordination will take place at Sacred Heart Church, Westmead. Everyone is welcome to attend.

Feast of Corpus Christi: 3 June
Santa Sophia Catholic College invites everyone to come celebrate the great feast of Corpus Christi. 3 June at Santa Sophia Catholic College,

Schofields. Lunch from 12pm and 2pm Eucharistic Procession with Fr Warren Edwards. RSVP Daryl 0407 406 668 or
dcastellino@parra.catholic.edu.au

Good Shepherd Primary School
134 Hyatts Road, Locked Bag 1001, Plumpton NSW 2761 - Phone: 9836 7100
Email: goodshepherd@parra.catholic.edu.au - Website: www.gsplumpton.catholic.edu.au
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SCHOOL ZONE OFFENCES
WHAT ARE YOU RISKING?*

Children are small, harder to see, behave unpredictably and are extremely vulnerable.
They need YOU to take extra care when driving and parking around school zones.

No Parking

No waiting.You have

2 minutes to drop-off or
pick-up. You must stay
within 3 metres of your vehicle.

PENALTIES
FROM
$183
+ 2 DEMERIT
POINTS

No Stopping
You must not stop on a
length of road with a No
Stopping sign. The first 10m
from an intersection is a no stopping zone.
Yellow kerb lines are also No Stopping zones.

PENALTIES
FROM

$s330

+ 2 DEMERIT

NO
STOPPING

Bus Zone

Only a public bus can

stop in a bus zone. + 2 DEMERIT

POINTS

Mobile Phones

Extra fines apply for
using mobile phones
in a school zone.

PENALTIES
FROM

$439

+ 4 DEMERIT
POINTS

May be subject to
Double Demerits

Speeding Offences

40km/h is the limit.
ZONE )

8-9% Children are

2%, 4,,M vulnerable, so

SoAvs slow down in

school zones.

PENALTIES
FROM

$ 192

+ 2 DEMERIT
POINTS

May be subject to
Double Demerits

Pedestrian Crossings

1. In a queue of traffic,
no part of your vehicle
can stop on a
pedestrian crossing.

2. Do not let your child
in or out of a vehicle at a pedestrian
crossing as this is a No Stopping zone.

PENALTIES
FROM
$s439
+ 2 DEMERIT
POINTS

Driveways &
Footpaths

Do not park on or

U turns

lllegal on or near a
pedestrian crossing
and across double

+ 3 DEMERIT
POINTS

white lines.
Double Parking
PERROM
Double parking is
$330

illegal and is very
dangerous in a
school zone.

+ 2 DEMERIT
POINTS

CITY COUNCIL

*Fines current as of March 2018. Fines and demerit points are
subject to change. For more information check out the NSW
Centre for Road Safety website.

Blacktown City Council




SEMINAR

Dealing With the Legal System

PRESENTED BY:

Mr. Richard Brading
Solicitor
At this Seminar you will learn

o  How the Legal Process Works

»  How to choose the best lawyer for your situation

o  How best to prepare for and communicate with your Lawyer so as to minimize
your legal fees,

o  The importance of having a Will

«  Options if you can'’t afford a lawyer or representing yourself
Opportunity for Question Time

DATE
Tuesday, 05th June 2018

TIME
7pm—9pm

VENUE : ,
|3 Buller St,
North Parramatta é é
FEE

$7.00

Further Details and Bookings Essential
Solo Parent Services
Contact Rita
PH: 8843 2575
Email: soloparentsrvices@ccss.org.au

CATHOLICCARE
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Parents Representative Council (H)PRC
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| OPEN TO STUDENTS '"':‘I"'“*k‘-*é- ARS 8-12!

Our guest speaker for the evening is:

Dianne Mills

Partnership Manger/Career Coach.
Building Industry, Community, Education partnerships to assist in career transitions

Register FREE now: Www.prc.catholic.edu.au

Monday, 4" June 2018

Doors open: 6:30pm for 7:00pm start (approx. 2 hours)
Term 2 — PRC General Meeting will be held prior to our speaker session
Tea, Coffee and light snacks will be provided and a lucky door prize will be up for grabs!

Diocesan Assembly Centre (DAC), Cnr Flushcombe Rd and Marion St, Blacktown NSW
www.prc.catholic.edu.au n @prcparra u @prcparra

THANK YOU TO OUR 2018 SPONSOR

For details on the School fundraising program
Call Charles Lukasik on 02 9683 1116




Edmond Atalla MP

MEMBER FOR MOUNT DRUITT

25th May, 2018

ELECTRICITY REBATE 2017-2018

Dear Resident,

| know many families are struggling to pay their electricity bills and that is why | am
writing to let you know that you may be eligible for the $180 Family Energy Rebate.

This rebate will help families with dependent children to cover the costs of their
energy bills.

Applications are now available 2017-2018 for the Family Energy Rebate.
To receive the Family Energy Rebate:

* You must live in New South Wales

* You received Family Tax Benefit A or B

* Your name must appear on your electricity bill, solely or jointly.

You can get a copy of the Family Energy Rebate application form from my office, caill
the Family Energy Rebate line on 137 788, or apply online at

https://applications.fer.trade.nsw.gov.au/
| strongly encourage those who are eligible to apply to receive this rebate.

Yours sincerely

il \g. L

EDMOND ATALLA MP
Member for Mount Druitt

** Authorised by Edmond Atalla MP, Suite 201, Westfield Shoppingtown, Carlisle Ave, Mount Druitt and
printed by Glenn Warner Printing, 8 Chicago Ave, Blacktown, using Parliamentary entitlements. May 2018
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